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Appeal from an order of the Supreme Court, Monroe County (Matthew
A. Rosenbaum, J.), entered December 2, 2008 in a personal injury
action.  The order denied the motion of defendant for summary judgment
dismissing the complaint.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is
unanimously reversed on the law without costs, the motion is granted
and the complaint is dismissed.

Memorandum:  Plaintiffs commenced this action seeking damages for
injuries sustained by Oscar Perez (plaintiff) when he slipped and fell
on an icy sidewalk outside an apartment complex owned by defendant. 
Defendant moved for summary judgment dismissing the complaint on the
grounds that plaintiff’s fall occurred during an ongoing ice storm and
that it had no duty to correct the icy condition of the premises
during the storm.  Supreme Court erred in denying the motion. 
Defendant established its entitlement to judgment as a matter of law
by submitting evidence that freezing rain was falling when plaintiff
fell (see generally Zuckerman v City of New York, 49 NY2d 557, 562). 
“It is well settled that ‘[a] landowner is not responsible for a
failure to remove snow and ice until a reasonable time has elapsed
after cessation of the storm’ ” (Brierley v Great Lakes Motor Corp.,
41 AD3d 1159, 1160).  Plaintiffs by their submissions in opposition to
the motion failed to raise a triable issue of fact (see generally
Zuckerman, 49 NY2d at 562).
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